Sandy Town Council



Minutes of a meeting of the Policy, Finance and Resources Committee of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 9 July 2012 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road Sandy commencing at 7.30 pm.
Present:  Cllrs White, Smyth, Sharman, Scott, Pettitt and Jackson

Absent:  Cllrs Sharman, Osborne, Lunn and Runchman
In attendance: Cllr Ali and the Deputy Town Clerk 

As the Chairman and Vice-Chairman were both absent from the meeting. The Committee resolved that Cllr White be elected Chairman for this meeting.
	1
	Apologies (2012/13-10)
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Lunn, Osborne, Runchman and Sharman.


	2
	Declarations of interest (2012/13-11)
a) Personal 

None
b) Prejudicial

None


	3

	Minutes of previous meetings (2012/13-12)
It was resolved: to approve as a correct record of proceedings the minutes of a meeting of the former Policy, Finance and Resources Committee held on 28 May 2012 previously circulated to members


	4
4.1
4.2


	Financial reports (2012/13-13)
A financial report showing income and expenditure against the revenue budget for the financial year to date (financial year 2012/13 ie June 2012).  Members asked various questions and the Deputy Town Clerk answered the questions about the budget to the end of June.
It was resolved: to approve the budget to the end of June 2012.
Accounts for payment.

Members asked the Deputy Town Clerk various questions and members commented that a number of duplicate entries had been made and subsequent counter entries had then also been made.

It was resolved: to recommend the approval of the accounts for payment.
Note: need to clarify duplicate entries.


	5
	Investment of Fallowfield Commuted Sum (2012/13-14)
Members raised concern about the loss of income. Members discussed about gaining external advice from Central Bedfordshire Council. Members discussed about Cllr Osborne and the Deputy Town Clerk coming up with proposals for the Town Council meeting.

It was resolved: that the Deputy Town Clerk contacts Cllr Osborne to arrange a meeting to discuss proposals for investing the Fallowfield commuted sum, including possible sources of independent advice and the proposals are reported to the Town Council meeting.

It was resolved: to recommend that transfer of the funds from the “current” account to the “precept” account whilst the Town Council considers the investment of the commuted sum.


	6

	Financial Implications of Fallowfield Adoption (2012/13-15)
1 Grass cutting 
It was resolved: to recommend the approval of the grass cutting arrangements made for the year 2012 with a budget cost of £4,100, the Town Council to decide where the budget is to come from.

2 Play area maintenance
It was resolved: to recommend the approval of the play area maintenance arrangements made for the year 2012 with a budget cost of £2,500 the Town Council to decide where the budget is to come from.
3 General Grounds Maintenance
Members discussed about general grounds maintenance and were concerned about the amount of dog fouling on the large open space.
It was resolved: to consider 
4 Insurance – to note arrangements previously reported.



	7

	Code of Conduct (2012/13-16)

The Deputy Town Clerk handed out information to members present about a new register of interests that had been provided by Central Bedfordshire Council. The Deputy Town Clerk advised that the new register had to be returned to Central Bedfordshire Council by the end of the July 2012.

It was resolved: that the Deputy Town Clerk issues a memo to members with instructions about the new register of interests form.
It was resolved: that the Administrator/Mayor's Secretary, Administrator and the Deputy Town Clerk are available to assist members to complete the new register of interest form.
It was resolved: that all members should be requested to complete the new interests of form and return to the Town Council offices on or before the 23rd July 2012.
It was resolved: that the Town Council return the new register of interests form to Central Bedfordshire Council by end of July 2012. 


	8

	Sandy Town Council Policy Matters (2012/13-17)
1. To consider amendments to the Human Resources Sub-Committee’s Terms of Reference
Members considered the report to amend the terms of reference for the Human Resources sub-committee.

It was resolved: to recommend that the terms of reference for the Human Resources sub-committee should be amended as follows.
HUMAN RESOURCES SUB-COMMITTEE

Revised Terms of Reference and Delegation
1. Membership shall comprise 10 members and shall be composed of members of the Policy, Finance and Resources Committee. The Human Resources Sub-committee has delegated powers within the terms of reference and within the current financial year’s budget.
add: The Human Resources Sub-committee will report to the Policy, Finance and Resources Committee.
and in respect of terms of reference number 10:

The Town Clerk will also report on these matters to the Human Resources Sub-committee as indicated above at TOR 10.
2. To consider adoption of a new procedure for the election of Chairmen of Standing Committees and Sub-Committees
Members considered the report about the procedure for the election of Chairmen at Committees.
It was resolved: to recommend that the members of each Committee elect its Chairman and Vice-Chairman at the annual meeting of Town Council.
3. To approve a Lone Worker Policy for Sandy Town Council.

As the lone worker policy was not available at the meeting. It was resolved: that the lone worker policy is taken to the next meeting of Policy, Finance and Resources. 

4. To consider a Reserves policy for Sandy Town Council

As the reserves policy was not available at the meeting. It was resolved: that the reserves policy is taken to the next meeting of Policy, Finance and Resources. 



	9
10
	Central Bedfordshire Council Consultation on Delivery of services by Town and Parish Councils – a draft framework (2012/13-18)
Members considered the draft framework and then 

It was resolved: it is inappropriate and premature at this stage to work through and consider the consultation.
Press release (2012/13-19)

It was resolved: that a press release was not necessary.
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